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A Word from the
President

EXCO A word from the President

A long and tiring month is how you can describe the month of July. 
MMA’s Code Black campaign, in solidarity with contract doctors, 
went into full swing. From 1-12 July 2021, healthcare workers and 

members of the public in support of the campaign changed their social 
media profi le pictuare to the theme’s black or monochrome and they dressed 
in black on Black Monday (12 July). Interviews with the media were held 
almost daily, even on weekends. 

I do believe the campaign was a success in that virtual meetings on the issue 
of contract doctors were called by fi rst the Finance Minister and then, the 
Prime Minister. I am indeed pleased with the decision to write offi cially to 
the Prime Minister after there was no announcement on an expected cabinet 
decision on the status of contract doctors on 14 July.

The letter must have had some impact because the Prime Minister 
immediately called for a meeting, which was held the very next morning. 
I am still a fi rm believer in offi cial communication. There may be short 
messaging applications these days but if world leaders still write letters, 
shouldn’t we? 

We had made it clear and the Prime Minister is aware that a comprehensive 
and sustainable solution is needed and this is something we will be working 
closely with the Health Ministry on. In the meeting, the Prime Minister 
had also stated that MMA should be involved in any healthcare related 
policy planning. This is indeed welcomed news and we look forward to 
future engagements with the Health Ministry. It has always been MMA’s 
policy to work with the government of the day. However, I am sure that the 
government is also well aware that we will speak out on issues where needed.

Aside from this, MMA was also busy in July with our own food basket 
initiative – the MMA VoC food basket programme for B40 families. Under the 
programme, 100 families in Puchong, 118 families in Kajang, 200 families 
in Dengkil, 100 families in Batu Caves and 100 families in Bukit Rotan and 
Kuala Selangor were given food aid. I wish to thank Dato’ Dr Rampal, his two 
sons and their friends for coordinating and carrying out the deliveries. It was 
indeed a job well done! 

Lastly, I wish to express my deep concern over the health and well-being of 
healthcare workers serving in the COVID-19 wards. I fi nd it unacceptable 
to be working under such conditions. At one time there were just rumours. 

Media 
coverage 

has indeed 
helped 

MMA gain a 
louder voice.
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Now, there is evidence that our healthcare system is 
overrun. Some colleagues have even said that it was 
overrun a long time ago. 

There is a severe lack of both manpower and facilities. 
Some patients have to wait days for a bed and hospitals 
are short on oxygen and ventilators. 

The number of COVID-19 cases has gone up 
exponentially and consistently even when the nation is 
under lockdown. Community mass screening is only 
being carried out now, months after MMA and other 
associations called for it. It all doesn’t make sense. 

Our only hope now is vaccination. However, while 
the daily vaccination rate may have notably improved, 
there are still quite a number of Malaysians who have 
yet to even register. Let’s also not forget the 2-3 million 
undocumented workers. There are still many hurdles 
ahead but let us hope that  the walk-in vaccinations 
planned to begin this month will be a success. 

To all members, Happy Merdeka and stay safe! BMMA

The Prime Minister 
announced in the meeting 
that contract extensions 
will be offered for two 
years upon completion 
of mandatory service to 

enable career progression 
as specialists.
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